The Tabor City Council met in special session on March, 22, 2018 in council chambers, 626 Main St., Tabor, IA. Mayor
James Switzer called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m. with the following council persons present: Arlene Bartholomew,
Randy Wirth and Jennifer Williams. City employees present: City Clerk, Mary King-Bateman and Chief Derek Aistrope.

Two applicants were interviewed for the cleaning position. Teresa Jacobsen was hired to clean the city buildings on a
motion by Bartholomew, seconded by Wirth. All ayes.

Discussion regarding the Fire Department began at 6:00 p.m. Visitors present were Don Bartholomew, Drew
Bartholomew, Josh Sell, Kevin Aistrope, Jason Study and Scott Richardson. The Mayor presented information regarding
City Ordinances for the Fire Department and the recommendations made by the city attorney for a thorough review and
update of these ordinances. Visitors presented their concerns with the Fire Department and a review and update of the
by-laws.

The insurance adjuster report for the roof was tabled to discuss at the next regular meeting.

Chief Derek Aistrope requested a review for the purchase of a new patrol vehicle and equipment. He will prepare
information and quotes to present to the council at the next regular scheduled meeting.

Motion to adjourn by Wirth, seconded by Bartholomew. All Ayes.
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